
SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT     

  Commissioners Meeting 

   July 2018 

 

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Financial Report by Karen Shay  

   

Water Reclamation Facility       

 Willy Burbank worked with Straits Electric personnel to set up temporary 

float controls for the reclaimed water filtration system.  This should reduce 

the amount of overtime required while we work with Aqua-aerobics and 

our programmer to replace the failed computers.                    

 

 Farmer Smith has harvested the second hay cutting from the spray field.  

 Herman Brothers (the guys that are repairing the brakes on the old sludge 

truck) have been busy and have not yet completed the repairs.  The folks at 

Lincoln Welding, who installed the tank on the new truck, are advertising 

our old truck for sale.    

 

Water Meters/Meter Setters             

 Scott has just completed the fifth water meter read for all of SunLand.  

The next water meter read is planned for the first week in August.     

 Scott used an electric assist bicycle to read the water meters again. 

 Scott is continuing to search for a lost water service connection on 

Hogan’s Vista. 



      

Water Production/Consumption Results  

 Static water levels in the groundwater wells are holding at their normal 

summer levels.      

   

Other                         

 

  Rich has been re-painting all the water isolation valve covers and marker 

posts so we can see them at night.  Fire hydrants will be next.  

 

 Rich and Jay have been working on the new fence and gate at the lower 

reservoir/well/barn location. 

 

 All SWD personnel are now on the Washington Employees health insurance 

program under the Public Employees Benefit Bureau (PEBB). 

 

  SWD will be conducting Lead and Copper testing in August.   

 SWD and Evergreen Rural Water, Inc. conducted the second smoke test on 

the SunLand sewer system.  This completes the testing on all the sewer 

lines south of Taylor Blvd.  There will be two more tests to cover the 

remaining areas within SunLand.  The next test will be conducted in August.  

 The annual Water Use Efficiency Report to DOH has been completed and 

submitted.   

 The Annual Consumer Confidence Report has been completed and 

submitted to DOH.  This document will be attached to the next SunLand 

Bulletin.     

 Mike Langley met with a local engineer (Steve Miller, PE) for a discussion 

centered on how he might be able to assist the District with potential 

upcoming short and long range projects.        

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

               

 

 

    

 

                  

 

  

 

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     



 

 

 

    

   

   

  

 

       

 

  

 

 


